

UNDERGRADUATE STUDENTS ASSOCIATION
COUNCIL

Tuesday, August 21, 2012
417 Kerckhoff Hall
7:00 p.m.

PRESENT: David Bocarsly, Lana Habib El-Farra, Andrea Hester, Michael Starr, Kim Davis, Anees Hasnain, Taylor Mason, Stephen Kraman, Cassarah Chu, Jan Tacinco, Yasar Mohebi, Cassarah Chu, Dr. Deb Geller, Dr. Berky Nelson, Laureen Lazarovici, Bob Williams, Roy Champawat, Patty Zimmerman, Cynthia Jasso, Katrina Dimacali

ABSENT: Sahil Seth, Carly Yoshida, Yasar Mohebi

GUESTS: Kristen Taketa

I. A. Call to Order

- Bocarsly called the meeting to order at 7:01 pm.

B. Signing of the Attendance Sheet

The attendance sheet was passed around.

II. Approval of the Agenda

-El-Farra moved to strike the travel grant.

-Hester asked if she should take out the travel grants

-El-Farra said yes and that they start at the beginning of the year

-Davis said she would let them know when ASRF starts

- Hasnain moved and Kraman seconded to approve the agenda, as amended.

- Bocarsly called for Acclamation. Bocarsly asked if there were any objections to approval by Acclamation. There being none, the agenda was approved, as amended.

III. Approval of the Minutes

A. *8/7/12

-Hasnain said she sent the revisions

- Kraman moved and Hasnain seconded to approve the minutes for August 7, 2012.

-Bocarsly called for Acclamation. Bocarsly asked if there were any objections to approval by Acclamation. There being none, the minutes were approved.

IV. Public Comments

There were no public comments this week.

V. Special Presentations

A. ASUCLA Event Services- Lorrie Klimoski

- Klimoski presented the funding deadlines. She said they could ask her if they had any questions to let her know
- Zimmerman asked if people could apply early
- Klimoski said that they could make a reservation soon
- Zimmerman asked if they could do Waiverpool for all events over summer
- Klimoski said yes. She said they could send her an email to see who's made reservations for their group before. She said that applying is easy.
- Bocarsly said if they haven't met Klimoski to meet with her
- Tancinco asked if ASUCLA pays for technical equipment
- Klimoski said that it depends on the venue
- Zimmerman said there's a cap and it depends on the event. She said events that happen frequently usually have a \$500 max.
- Klimoski said that the extra money would go to help, linens, etc. She said if they need estimates to let her know and give her time to do it.
- Bocarsly said they could go to her for setting up in Bruin Plaza.
- Klimoski said that there are pre-approved diagrams they could set up in Bruin Plaza as well. She said this would save them time from going to the fire marshal. She said for reservations for meeting rooms they need to request it 5 days in advance.
- Jasso said she was only able to reserve 5 weeks in advance
- Klimoski said for event venues, they need 10 days notice. She said she only had to cancel 1 event the whole 3 years she's been here.

B. USAC Mobile Application- Kareema, Allie, Neja

- Kareema said the mobile application would be for iPhones and Androids. She said this is a really good resource.
- Neja said this is a rough sketch. She said they wanted to show them their idea so they could get their input.
- Kareema showed them the page that would show up. She showed them the logo. She showed them the information button, meet the officers section, and the USAC website.
- Allie showed them the office option. This would show updates from offices and a profile of the office and what it does. She said they could show their chief of staff, executive board, and what they do on campus. She said it would also show the email that the president sends every quarter. She said the twitter feed goes to the mobile site as well.
- Neja showed them the calendar of events. She said people could log in through Facebook and post comments. The council will have a local research profile. This way, they could answer questions about events. They have a tab for general meetings.
- Kareema said the profile would have their office username. They could pass it on for years to come and will be an official way to reply to questions. She said this is a way to interact with the student body. She said that questions couldn't be posted anonymously. She said that they log in with their information and can answer the questions. They will help them make a local research profile. She said they could post pictures as well.
- Allie said that they compiled information about funding. She said they have the different types of

funding as well. This would show what the funding applies to.

-Kareema said there is a feature where people could learn about how they could get involved. She said they would have a description of the appointment, the office the appointment is in, and graphics. She said they would only include the open appointments. For internships and staff positions, they would put all the positions. She said that for presidential internships, they could show which are available and which aren't. She said that people would know that these positions exist but would need to apply later.

-Allie said the app would be free. There would be ads that would show deals for Bruins.

-Kareema said they would send out an email soon. She said they want to submit this the first week of September. She said they want to launch this by the time school starts

-Allie said the profiles would be passed down each year

-Tancinco asked who controls the ads

-Kareema said the Daily Bruin would control it

-Tancinco asked if information could be removed

-Kareema said if they wanted to remove something they could

-El-Farra asked if USAC would market this or if they would

-Kareema said they could promote the advertisements but they could only do a few

-Bocarsly said they are making a lot of apps and any help would be appreciated

-Hester asked if they could have a download button on the Daily Bruin website

-Kareema said yes

-Zimmerman asked who is feeding the information to the minutes and blurbs

-Bocarsly said someone in his office would take care of this.

-Zimmerman said that she could help him with that.

-Bocarsly said he's had a bunch of meetings with them. He said they wanted to be here to educate them on what it's like. He said they could add stuff to their own offices

-Jasso asked if the finance committee gets a log in

-Allie said anyone editing information would get a login.

-Jasso asked how this project came about

-Bocarsly said this is something they heard they were doing. He said he was meeting with them

-Hasnain said they were contacting individual offices as well.

-Kareema said if anyone wants their own app they could create one

-Bocarsly said they want to get information to students as easily as possible. He said for certain offices, they could create their own app.

-Kareema said that they could link to the USAC app

-Zimmerman said she would love to be involved as well. She said she manages the website and could help with the minutes.

-Bocarsly said any help would be appreciated

-Chu asked if there was any way for the home page to have a direct link to the offices.

-Kareema said not everything fits on the homepage and the side bar has all of the bigger information.

-Bocarsly said more in depth pages are in links

-Hasnain said they would need to click on links to get more information

-Bocarsly asked if there was a time where they should all meet with them together

-Kareema said her email is gverma@media.ucla.edu

-Tancinco said she was talking to Anthony about the app as well.

-Kareema said he wasn't able to come today

-Neja said they would send them all their information

-Jasso asked about the resolutions.

- Bocarsly said it would be on there
- Kareema said they could click through the apps with them
- Bocarsly thanked them for all the work they've been doing

VI. Appointments

A. *Nishad Sathe for Chancellor's Enrollment Advisory Committee (CEAC)

- Kraman moved to approve Sathe. Mason seconded.
- Jasso asked if they all look at the ARC Google doc before.
- Bocarsly said there is a lot of information for the appointments.
- Hester asked about the first few months.
- Bocarsly said he wouldn't print all of that
- Davis asked if there could be a link with the agendas
- Hester said she can but a lot of time they could only meet with the appointee on Monday or Tuesday. She said they could let them know when they interview them
- Bocarsly said anyone could go to ARC meetings.
- Hester said this is for the Chancellor's Enrollment Advisory Committee. She said they make sure different constituents are involved in the commitment. Sathe understands the structure of the committee and met with the person who held this position last year. She said the comments they had for Sathe were to look at his other commitments. Sathe is very involved in different facets on campus. They asked that he come to council with a deeper understanding of his commitments of next year. Sathe said that his senior year had a lot of commitments. They would like to see how this position would fit in. They also asked Sathe for a rough timeline for this role. The committee is an advisory role and doesn't necessarily have goals each year that they act upon. Sathe said that he wanted to make this role more visible in the student body.
- Kraman said that the biggest concern was the time commitment. Kraman said Sathe said that he could handle it
- Hester said the vote was 0-0-2.
- Kraman said that they are all involved and can handle a lot. He said that if Sathe feels like he could handle the complexity of the position and because of his different involvements, he could do it. He said he would like to explain his commitments
- Dr. Nelson asked what the time commitment was
- Bocarsly said last year, the person running meetings was retiring. He said once every two months
- Dr. Nelson asked how many hours they met
- Bocarsly said he wasn't sure but most likely not many
- Hester said they should do office hours
- Hasnain asked how this would work logistically if he were too involved
- Bocarsly said Sathe would be a member of the committee and would be expected to be there.
- Jasso asked if they wanted each appointment to have 1 office hour and attend one USAC meeting. She asked if they would meet 3-5. She said he is a triple major. She said he's an RA on the hill, in band, takes 5-6 classes, in the EVP office, in AAC, and in CAC. Jasso said that overall, he is a great candidate.
- El-Farra asked why it is still brought to them.
- Bocarsly said he chose it. He said he could pull people he thought would fit the appointment
- Mason said Sathe is a strong advocate. He is a very strong candidate as a whole. His availability can be scary and they need to look at his smaller things he also does. He also volunteers for MAPs. She said the appointment is not a big commitment.
- Bocarsly said this is the most qualified applicant. He said this is a little time commitment but

high responsibility. He said this is something that they could see for him when they interview him.

-Mason trusts that voice

-Chu asked what the abstentions were for

-Kraman said he wanted more information. He said if Sathe could explain what his commitments are and he's willing to make this appointment a priority, he would feel more comfortable

-Hasnain asked if he had knowledge about race college admissions and prop 209

-Mason said Sathe was talking about wanting to focus on students who are here. She said he would go more with student's perspective

-Davis said that this would be once every two months. His experiences should be taken as a positive rather than a negative.

-Jasso said to question what types of expectations they have for this committee. She said she hopes that this pulls through and demonstrates it has an impact on campus. She said they hope they see he's a great advocate and candidate.

-Hasnain said Sathe is in Best Buddies. She said that she is going to ask about this. She said this would be a good indicator to see if he could feasibly do all of these things.

-Sathe introduced himself. He is a neuroscience major and is applying to CEAC. He feels passionately about student enrollment. He has changed a lot since he was a freshman. He said that nobody should be denied that opportunity. He said that he fears that people won't experience the same change.

-Chu asked what his role he would have and his qualifications.

-Sathe said he has been working in the office of residential life. He was working with the first year, transfer, and continuing programs office. They looked at how resources have been diverted. He said there was a lot of institutional discrimination. Commuters have low amounts of resources. Enrollment has shown that there are few commuters. His role would be to get a student perspective. Commuters still make up a huge portion. He talked about international students. He said it is important to remind them that they need more resources available to them. He would like to inform and advise administration on how they could separate their resources to cover as many students as possible

-Jasso asked what goals he would like to see

-Sathe said he talked to a past member. He would be immediately available to other committee members. He said he would like to eliminate the checkbox system. He said this categorizes people based on how they identify. He said there are people in a spectrum.

-Jasso asked him for his time commitments.

-Sathe said he made a worksheet with all of his time commitments.

-Hasnain said he is in best buddies. She said this demands a lot of different time. She asked if he would be able to manage this commitment and all of his other commitments.

-Sathe said best buddies are a great opportunity to meet someone. He said his buddy is in Westwood.

-Chu asked what the numbers in the parenthesis are.

-Sathe said the numbers are hours he spends on an activity and W means he does it on the weekend.

-El-Farra asked what DWTS is

-Sathe said it is Dancing with the Stars

-Jasso asked about being an RA

-Sathe said it is variable. He said he is on duty 2-3 times a week. He said they have a radio from 7pm-7am. He said they could do anything they want at that time

-Davis asked how flexible this schedule was. She asked if he would give up DWTS for a week

-Sathe said his schedule is flexible over the summer. He said his supervisor is very flexible. He said with work and CAC, this is a lot of outside the office work. He said DWTS is flexible

-Hester said looking at his involvements, what he foresees his top priorities

-Sathe said he is passionate about all of these. He said he is very energetic. He said he is quick to follow through. He said he follows through on any of these tasks. He said he is reliable

-Jasso asked when MAPs is

-Sathe said he already put on his hours so he could volunteer whenever he wants

-Mason asked about the smaller roles on the weekends. She asked how willing he would be to sacrifice smaller commitments to allot times for these meetings

-Sathe said a lot of these things are very movable to different times. He said that some things could be pushed around. He said he would move things around. He does things very in advance.

-Jasso said a concern is his classes as well. She asked how he would be able to handle his classes and if he would be able to prioritize.

-Sathe said school is his top priority. He said he doesn't really do homework unless it is necessary. He said he is very organized and he works in advanced.

-Hester said they talked about enrollment planning and how it could be bottom up or top down. She said Sathe mentioned that he preferred the bottom up method. She asked what he would do in this role.

-Sathe said one of the things that have come to his attention is looking at the UC master plan and how it lacks diversity. He said it could start with their university. He said that this is what they're looking to change in enrollment. He said this directly impacts resources.

-Jasso asked what his understanding is of the current admission process and what holistic admissions is

-Sathe said his understanding is what he went through. He said there wasn't much communication with administration. He said he would like to really understand the admissions process. He said this would be really impact. He said that the top 5% of every public school is automatically given admissions to a UC school. He said this is flawed because some people come from more challenging situations. He said this numerifies people. He said that quantifying everything doesn't necessarily allow for holistic admissions

-Jasso asked if he was aware of the holistic admissions report published in May. It is the Mayor's Report

-Sathe said he looked at the reports through the office he would potentially work with. They have a lot of reports and they are statistically based. He said that these give him a baseline to work with. He said that only a certain percent graduate in 4 years.

-Hasnain asked if it includes people who graduate early

-Sathe said yes

-Hasnain asked about prop 209

-Sathe said he wasn't sure but he is willing to educate himself. He would like people conscious about issues to help him

-Hasnain said 209 has to do with race conscious admissions and the Daily Bruin wrote an article about it

-Sathe said race is a socially defined construct. He said to define someone in admissions by their identity is wrong. He said that he wouldn't be for race conscious admissions because to ignore race would ignore identity

-Chu said over the past years with the budget problem, there has been a trend toward more out of state and international students. She asked about California residents in relation to this

-Sathe said he is glad that he doesn't support increasing out of state admissions. He said he doesn't think California residents have a right to education more than out of state residents. He

said enrollment and admissions should be based on qualifications and potential for growth. He said that top down enrollment looks more at finances when they should look at other aspects.

-Bocarsly said they would have a conversation then take a vote.

-El-Farra said the checkboxes is something that is really cool. She said that the form is a visible show of how organized he is. She said that this is something he's done multiple times. She said her concern is his thoughts about out of state and California students.

-Bocarsly said it is important that they ask for his opinions. They have every right to talk about their priorities. They should let him know what other students think as well.

-Hasnain said she is still concerned about his time commitments. She said she is concerned that he only meets with his buddy on the weekends.

-Starr said he's applied to things and were told that they didn't have enough time. He said this is frustrating because he doesn't apply to things if he knew he wouldn't have enough time. He said that if Sathe is appointed, he doesn't think time will be an issue.

-Mason said from his time management, the worksheets he passed out is a testament to his personality. He said Sathe keeps people accountable. She said if Sathe is in something that something that holds him accountable, he produces a lot.

-Tancinco said that Sathe was very honest. She said he talked about Dancing with the Stars and he probably wouldn't lie about anything else

-El-Farra said she loves out of state students. She said in terms of his involvement, it would be a cool way for someone in those spaces to collaborate with different offices. She said that he was honest about what he's done

-Jasso said his appointees would do a lot. She asked if there were people in his office that would hold these people accountable

-Bocarsly said he tells his appointees to come to council at least once a quarter. He said that they could do a public comment or have a special presentation. He said that this is a way to hold them accountable

-Hasnain asked how they would regulate that

-Bocarsly said he has someone in his office

-Jasso said she would love to see what they're working on

-Davis said she is not really concerned with his time commitment. She said this committee is a great stepping-stone in between academic affairs and the external vice president office. She said that this is a great way to bring it together. A lot of problems they have in UCLA are the bridges that aren't made. She said this would be very helpful. She was concerned with his knowledge of the admissions and enrollment. She said Sathe has a connection to the campus but lacks some institutional knowledge. She said that in her office, she would train her office on how admissions work. She said his commitments would help him a lot. She said these commitments are a plus and not something against him.

-Dr. Geller said he has a heavy course load in fall. She said that nobody knows the day and time the committee meets.

-Bocarsly asked when it was

-Dr. Geller said it is 2 hours twice a quarter. She said she wishes he had gotten that information. She said it is chaired by the executive vice chancellor. She said her only concern is with 5 classes. If he has class during the meeting time, he can't participate. She said she is concerned that he might have to drop a class. She said her other question was with Davis's office.

-Zimmerman asked about the class

-Dr. Geller said the meeting is a consistent day and time and it happens 2 days.

-Bocarsly said it might be flexible

-Dr. Geller said this isn't a student majority.

- Bocarsly said the time is unclear. He said they could ask if he would drop a class
- Hasnain said it wouldn't be fair to ask him to drop a class
- Dr. Geller said if there were class conflicts, he would have to drop the position for someone who could make the meeting
- Bocarsly said he could ask and find out.
- Dr. Geller said she would see what she could find
- Zimmerman said summer appointments have to be confirmed at the beginning of the school year. She said they could reappoint or not later. She said if he can't make the meetings, they could find someone else.
- Bocarsly said they have the ability to remove someone from a position
- Zimmerman said at the beginning of the school year, they could remove the summer ones with a 2/3 vote depending on the position
- Bocarsly said if he gets a yes vote, they will follow up with the time and if he can't make it they would reconsider.
- Hester asked how many votes they needed
- Zimmerman said they need a majority
- Bocarsly said anyone could abstain as well. He said that they could vote or not vote.
- Kraman called to question. Chu seconded. With a vote of 8-0-1 Sathe was approved for the Chancellor's Enrollment Advisory Committee.
- Bocarsly said once they find out the meeting times, they will make sure he is available assuming he can prioritize these meetings.

VII. Fund Allocations

A. EVP Travel Grant

There was no business for the EVP Travel Grant this week.

B. Cultural Affairs Mini-Grant

There was no business for the Cultural Affairs Mini-Grant this week.

C. *Contingency Allocations

-Davis moved to approve contingency allocations. Kraman seconded.

Organizations/Commissions are requiring a total of \$2,388.78 for their programs.

A total of \$1,953.58 was requested from contingency.

A total of \$797.43 is recommended for allocation for this week.

There is a total of \$67,971.69 left in the Contingency Programming Fund.

-El-Farra called to question contingency allocations. Kraman seconded. With a vote of 7-0-0, the contingency for this week was approved.

VIII. Officer and Member Reports

President – David Bocarsly

Bocarsly said thank for being so engaged in the conversation. He said their thoughts and considerations are appreciated. He said Davis, El-Farra and himself went to UCSA. He said he

hopes they all get involved in UCSA. He said hopefully they meet other council members as well. He said they attended the council of presidents meeting. The presidents talk about issues relevant to their campuses. He said to take advantage of these opportunities. He said they have parking permits available. They won't get them until zero week. He said to let him know now. He said he would give priority to everyone one time first.

-Hasnain asked to resend the email.

-Bocarsly said he would forward it to him

-Zimmerman said if any additional ones open up, she would let them know.

-Bocarsly said he was in interviews for the finalists for the director of undergraduate admissions. This position should be filled soon. He said issues that were brought up are relevant to this conversation. They presented at the freshmen-summer-transfer program. He said he hopes this happens year after year. He said they have a constitutional review committee meeting tomorrow at 5:30. He said if they want to come to contact him. He said he had the chance to eat with 4 student body presidents from back in the day. He said they talked about the president's reunion that happens every 5 years.

-Kraman asked if they are presenting to ORL during their training

-Bocarsly said ORL is coming to their retreat.

Internal Vice President – Andrea Hester

Hester said the retreat is coming up. She said the location has been booked. She said it would be in the Pacific Palisades near Malibu. She said it is exciting that they are not too far away. She said they could focus on their goals and getting to know one another. They have the volunteer center presenting. She said the check in time is 4pm. She said they would like to emphasize that they make it there at 4pm. She said they hope to focus their attention on presenters. Check out is on Sunday at 11am. They are working on having OCHC present. Saturday night would be the admin dinner. She said there's still time open.

-Jasso asked if they wanted a funding presentation

-Hester said yes

-Hasnain asked if they could have a req presentation

-Jasso said yes

-El-Farra said their vote people might be able to come

-Hester said to contact her

-Jasso asked how they would get there

-Hester said they have a car sheet set up

-Dr. Geller if she wanted Bob Naples to present

-Hester said yes. She said Sunday morning would be best.

-Dr. Geller suggested Hester contact Naples directly. She said Naples could check his calendar.

-Bocarsly said the first home football game is during retreat.

-Hester said they could email her with any questions

-Zimmerman said they could contact her if they need help with anything

External Vice President- Lana El-Farra

El-Farra said they are doing well in terms of same day voter reg and the middle class scholarship. The middle class scholarship passed because of a representative. They had a press release. She said thank you for Davis and Bocarsly for being there. She said both of them got to meet other schools. In terms of the fund UC campaign it was reaffirmed. There were about 500 students there. This is the campaign for the upcoming year. After was the middle class scholarship then

proposition 30, or the tax initiative. She said UCLA Bruins influenced most campaigns. She said that one of their campaigns were top 2. UCOP works with student referendums. If it passed, they would have taken a tax on the tax. She said that there are a lot of people fired up about this. Students of different UCs have been affected. She said there isn't too much information around it. She said the regental reform was brought from someone from her office. This shortens terms for the regents. Regents are typically people who don't have an educational background. There are 6 steps to regental reform. The last one is something that came out of UCLA. She said a lot of staff members were working on this. This is Master Plan B or Master Plan 2.0. This revisited the master plan. She said students don't even know that it exists. She said that most people don't know what the master plan is. She said it grew to include diversity. She said this includes no cuts to ethnic studies. She said every 10 years, students, administrators, etc. would reassess the master plan and see if it really represents the educational system in California. She said if they wanted more details to contact her. She said this was an initiative that would come out of her office. She said they see a lot of drive to work on it. She said the delegation they took were really passionate and took a lot of initiative. She said the staff members made her really passionate for the year. She said in terms of UCSA, they have a new president. She said that the new president is a grad student from Berkeley Law. She said she was appointed to the budget committee. The vote concert was transferred to the CAC office.

Academic Affairs Commissioner— Kim Davis

Davis said thank you to El-Farra for letting her come to UCSA. She said she got to meet some academic affairs commission related officials from different UC's. They would maintain contact throughout the year. She said she is excited for the mobile app. She said last week, they attended a focus group on the communities in conflict requirements and her office would continue to work with students. She had a meeting with Sara Nguyen from the Writing Success Program. She said she would work with the next director. She met with Tony Sandoval with CPO. She said she would work with CPO initiatives. She said Bocarsly and herself interviewed two of the candidates for the director of undergraduate relations and schools. She said they are looking for a new person. She said she met with Lauren. She thanked her for having dinner with her. She said if they have any questions on media, Lauren is well connected.

Alumni Representative- Lauren Lazarovici

Lazarovici said any time someone says that this is what everyone likes; it could be a red flag. This tends to mean that this is what they like. She said this is not because people are bad, but that people see the world through their own individual eyes. She said there are no events that would appeal to everyone. She said a huge concert with a lot of people isn't her idea of a good time. She said because something appeals to people like you don't mean it applies to everyone. She said there is diversity to that kind of thing. She said the gentleman they appointed shows that there are people who are energized. She said people like having a lot of things to do. She said this is part of the diversity of the student body. She said he triple majors in neuroscience, linguistics, and Asian American studies. She said this is not something she could do but something other people could do. She said she loves what Mason said about that he gets it done. She said in a post college world, that is the bottom line. She said this is what everyone around you is judging it on. She said besides that, nothing else matters. She said she is looking forward to the retreat.

Student Government Services- Patty Zimmerman

Zimmerman said thank you for responses to the doodle regarding SDSU. She said she emailed everyone the tentative schedule. She said it would be a fun afternoon to meet people in similar

positions. She said they are excited to learn from them. She said this would be a fun opportunity. She said to let her know if they can attend. She said she looks forward to the admin dinner. She said she likes the idea of having people coming to the retreat.

Administrative Representative- Dr. Debra Geller

Dr. Geller said she won't make it to the next meeting but she can attend the dinner at retreat.

IX. Old Business

There was no old business for this week.

X. New Business

There was no new business for this week.

XI. Announcements

-Kraman said he has a filing cabinet he doesn't want.

-Hasnain said volunteer day is Sept. 25. This gives them access to freshmen. She said they are still looking for liaisons and task captains.

-El-Farra said she hasn't received anything

-Bocarsly said he has received small emails

-Hasnain said community service day is October 27th. She said to mark that day off. It is a great opportunity to talk to students. It could possibly be a USAC supported event. She said they could talk about their offices at the closing ceremonies. She said their entire services tie to their offices. She said they work with people who don't have access to health services.

-Chu said her office is going to a TV taping if anyone wants to come. She said the more the merrier. She said if anyone is interested to let her know

-El-Farra asked all of them to apply to conferences. She said the next one is the student of color conference in Riverside. This is early November and she can send out more information

-Mason said you don't have to be a student of color to attend. She said it's a fun conference

-Jasso talked about SGOF. She said she needs their budgets. She said to please to this as soon as possible. She said some offices aren't there. She said she has a majority of them already in. She said thank you for being patient with her.

-Hasnain asked how soon they would see them in the budget report

-Jasso said she would talk to Debbie about it because she already signed the transfers. She said the updated budget report would be out until the 7th. She said if they have trouble to let her know

-Zimmerman said they are moving their website to UCLA IT hosting. She said during the process, it might be updating slower. She said it is good they are doing it over the summer

-Hester asked if there was a spam virus going through

-Bocarsly said some emails go through but have a warning

-Zimmerman said she would look at the ASUCLA outlook system.

-Mason said a lot of things in her office are coming together. She said they are looking at artists. She said the your voice your vote will be in Ackerman grand ballroom. National Coming out week will be October 11-18. She said, as they get closer to it, she'll send out more details.

XII. Signing of the Attendance Sheet

The attendance sheet was passed around.

XIII. Adjournment

- Kraman moved and Davis seconded to adjourn the meeting.
- Bocarsly called for Acclamation. Bocarsly asked if there were any objections to approval by Acclamation. There being none, the meeting was adjourned at 8:57 p.m. by Acclamation.

XIV. Good and Welfare

Respectfully Submitted,
Katrina Dimacali
USAC Minutes Taker
2012-2013